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HIS HONOUR:

T6/GRB M/T CNS1/2004

(Jones J)

This is an application on the part of Ian David

1

Jessup, liquidator of Albeam Pty Ltd, for the issue of
summonses for the examination of four persons who have varying
degrees of association with the company.

10
The application is made pursuant to section 596A of the
Corporations Act 2000(The Act) in respect of Cheryl-Anne
Stewart and Julie Lyn Carol Ross, each of whom continue to be
the directors of the company.

Each of these persons did purport to resign as directors on
the 23rd of December 2003, but the Australian Securities
Investment Commission refused to accept those resignations and
has corrected the record to such that it discloses those two
persons as directors of the company.

Thus holding that
3t

position a summons will issue against each of those by virtue
of their position.

In respect of Howard Desmond Steven Ross and Barry John
Sheppard, orders are sought pursuant to section 596B of the
4(

Act on the basis that each of these persons have been
concerned in the examinable affairs of the corporation, and
has been or may have been guilty of misconduct in relation to
the corporation.
5I

Mr Howard Ross is the de facto partner of Cheryl-Anne Stewart,
director of the company.

Mr Ross himself was a director

between June and September 1993, and again between 1995 and
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(Jones J)

Mr Ross and Ms Stewart lived together at Twin Street in

1

Gladstone.

The liquidator has, in his initial examination of the accounts
of the company, determined that it was the owner of a Harley
10
Davidson motorcycle, which has apparently been transferred to
Mr Howard Ross without there being any evidence of
consideration being paid for that transfer.

In respect of Mr

Ross, orders of this Court were made on the 28th of May 2004
for the issue of warrants for the seizure of certain property.

Mr Sheppard is the brother of Cheryl-Anne Stewart.

As a

result of the execution of warrants made by this Court on the
11th of June 2004 certain property of the company, namely a
crane and a truck, were seized from the residence of Mr
30
Sheppard at Beecher via Gladstone.

It appears from the material before me that Mr Sheppard has
also been involved in actions in relation to the property of
the company, and it seems appropriate therefore that summonses
40
for his public examination be issued.

HIS HONOUR:

I have had the opportunity to peruse the

summonses for public examination and propose to be issued upon
the granting of this order.

I am satisfied that they are in

the proper form.
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I make orders in terms of the draft initialled by me and
placed with the papers.
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